For those of you who were wondering about this following item we published in the December 2009 issue of our newsletter (specifically the legal issue), I refer you to the U.S. Code, Title 18-Crimes & Criminal Procedure, Part I-Crimes, Chapter 83-Postal Service. This entire chapter deals only with the Postal Service. I refer you to subsections 1693, 1694,1696, 1697, 1703 and 1731. I recommend you visit www.law.cornell.edu to search the U.S. Code. This entire chapter is an interesting read. While our local president is not an attorney, it was his interpretation of the code that propelled us to make the statement that we did. 

 

Don’t Use Your Personal Vehicle on The Clock! Why?
Liability—If you are involved in an accident while using your own vehicle for work purposes, there are specific exclusions relating to claims for vehicle and contents damage. 
Insurance Companies—Your personal insurance company may not honor your claim if you were using your own vehicle for work purposes and your private coverage may be cancelled. If you think the Postal Service will cover your claim, think again. 

It’s Illegal—It is against federal law to transport mail in your private vehicle unless you’re under a contract to do so. 
You don’t have to!—You cannot be required or coerced to use your own vehicle for official travel. If you find yourself in this situation, see your steward immediately. 

Please give it some serious thought before you decide to use your vehicle for travel between installations no matter how convenient it may be for you. Take a government vehicle or ask for a ride from a supervisor. 
